
From: Bart Catching
To: Jeffrey Delapena; Ken Miles; Cnty 2025 Comp Plan
Cc: Jose Alvarez
Subject: RE: Supporting Documentation for Site Specific Request
Date: Tuesday, September 16, 2025 10:32:51 AM

Ken,
Thank you for the additional information.
We will add this comment to the comprehensive plan update public comment record.
Respectfully,

Bart Catching
Planner III
COMMUNITY PLANNING

564.397.4909

-----Original Message-----
From: Jeffrey Delapena <Jeffrey.Delapena@clark.wa.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, September 16, 2025 8:00 AM
To: Ken Miles <kemiles@comcast.net>; Cnty 2025 Comp Plan <comp.plan@clark.wa.gov>; Bart Catching <Bart.Catching@clark.wa.gov>
Cc: Jose Alvarez <Jose.Alvarez@clark.wa.gov>
Subject: RE: Supporting Documentation for Site Specific Request

Good day Ken,

Thank you for providing this supporting documentation. I am looping in Bart Catching to review and advise.

Best,

Jeff Delapena
Program Assistant
COMMUNITY PLANNING

564.397.4558
           

-----Original Message-----
From: Ken Miles <kemiles@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, September 15, 2025 5:02 PM
To: Cnty 2025 Comp Plan <comp.plan@clark.wa.gov>
Subject: Supporting Documentation for Site Specific Request

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of Clark County. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello Clark County Planning,

I am providing updated documentation in support of our site specific request for our neighborhood, but specifically for lot 173156026.

Our initial request, including a rezone petition signed by 13 of our 15 landowners is at the county's site:
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?
url=https%3A%2F%2Fwebsvc2.clark.wa.gov%2FCommunityPlanning%2F2025CompPlanUpdate%2F35854280.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Ccomp.plan%40clark.wa.gov%7C8cee1b8b247d4a65112908ddf5470e6a%7C389c6904b0734843a92d4a72a350cf02%7C1%7C0%7C638936407711940069%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=i3B6d7yC31GTPYs7YbsIl7UyHYoJ6R%2Be8Yw%2BblOlc%2Bg%3D&reserved=0.
Our request is to be rezoned from AG-20 to Rural Residential one acre, and to remain outside of the urban growth boundary.

Attached please find an additional page to our petition, signed by the owner of 173156026, Todd Welch.  This brings our count to 14 of the landowners.

We note that the county's preliminary plan as viewable at:

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?
url=https%3A%2F%2Fgis.clark.wa.gov%2Fportal%2Fapps%2Fstorymaps%2Fstories%2F94bbf05580e74214b3e85b6450dc6e66&data=05%7C02%7Ccomp.plan%40clark.wa.gov%7C8cee1b8b247d4a65112908ddf5470e6a%7C389c6904b0734843a92d4a72a350cf02%7C1%7C0%7C638936407711961376%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LkHZopP08o%2BgRbh6kh6OAuycLHmGFH5f5SqMe9SMLGs%3D&reserved=0

for Rural Clark County under "Alternative 3" shows us being rezoned from
AG-20 to Rural-5.  We recognize that under current codes, no generally available one acre zone exists for the rural areas and R-5 is the closest we can get.  We have separately renewed our request with county counselors for a more direct path to a zone designation that reflects what we actually are (a residential neighborhood, outside of the UGB, of one-acre lots).

Regards,

-Ken Miles
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